TO:

Arts & Sciences Curriculum Committee
FROM:
Nancy O’Hanlon, University Libraries

DATE:

April 26, 2006

RE:

Change credit hours for ARTS & SCIENCES 120D

The attached form contains a request to increase the credits for ARTS & SCIENCES 120D from 1 to 2 hours.   This is an online course developed by me and taught by various faculty from University Libraries.  It currently requires students to complete 18 online assignments during a four week period.   Although I do not expect to change the total number of required assignments, if the request is approved I plan to replace some of the assignments with more labor intensive versions.

I believe that the total estimated time required to complete this course, after assignment revisions, will justify awarding 2 credits to students.  The average student will spend 10-12 hours per week during the four week session completing required readings, online worksheets, tests, and a substantial “capstone” research and writing assignment.  Extra credit work as well as the time involved logging into the Carmen course web site, reading information on the site, and communicating with the instructor by email (and occasionally in person) add another 5-6 hours to this total.   The change to 2 credits should provide a fair reward for the amount of effort required to complete the course.
